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Ms. Courtney R. Avery, Administrator :

[llinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board HEALTH FACILITIES &

525 West Jefferson Street SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

2nd Floor

Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Community Opposition Letter to Project #21-011 (Physicians’ Surgical Centre,

O’Fallon) and Project #20-017 (MetroEast Endoscopy Center, Fairview Heights)
Dear Ms. Avery:

The undersigned community leaders and representatives stand opposed to the duplicate applications by
the same party in interest to add unneeded orthopedic surgery services to limited specialty endoscopic
surgery centers, namely, Project #21-011 (Physicians’ Surgical Centre) and Project #20-017 (MetroEast
Endoscopic Surgery Center). Please include this opposition letter in both project files.

Project #20-017 received no positive votes from the Health Facilities and Services Review Board at its
meeting on September 22, 2020 and was issued an Intent to Deny. Since then, the only physician
providing patient referrals to the project has formally withdrawn all referrals in writing. We do not
understand why this project remains before the Board. In any event, we respectfully request that the
Review Board proceed to issue a denial of Project #20-017, MetroEast Endoscopic Surgery Center, in
accordance with the Board’s prior Intent to Deny and in light of the absence of any referral volume to the
project.

Project #21-011, Physicians’ Surgical Centre, O’Fallon, is essentially a duplication of Project #20-017 at
another endoscopy center owned by the same party in interest and located approximately three miles away
from MetroEast Endoscopic Surgery Center. As with the prior project voted down by the Review Board,
Project #21-011 similarly represents an unnecessary duplication of services and will not improve access.

As the Board’s staff found on the prior application, the area’s six hospitals and two surgery centers (one
newly approved) all provide orthopedic surgery services and have excess surgical capacity. Similarly,
the project meets none of the Board’s criteria for establishing increased access to care given: (a) the excess
capacity in the area; () the absence of any restrictive admission policies; and (c) the project not being a
joint venture with an area hospital.

For the above reasons, we request that the Review Board deny both projects.
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